
School Newsletter 

Week commencing  

8th July 2024 

This week has been eventful with trips to Leeds Castle for Chestnut/

Sycamore, Maple and Oak classes. Year 6 has been on their Lenham 

transition and we have seen some wonderful learning about bees, the Mayas 

and creative writing. Next week is another busy one to look forward to with 

transition afternoon for all classes on Tuesday, parent/carer consultation 

evenings and our ASPIRE Year 6 transition day on Friday 12th at Ulcombe village hall. We 

hope you have a restful weekend and we'll see you back on Monday for Term 6 Week 6! 

Mrs Sanchez Daviu, all of the Aspire Team and Hattie 

 

ASPIRE = A School Partnership In Rural England 

Monday 8th  
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 7.30am – 8.45am 

& 3.15 – 6.00pm  No Clubs  

Tuesday 9th 

Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 7.30am – 8.45am 
& 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Whole School Transition Afternoon 

Parent/Carer Consultation Evening 

NO Drawing or Film Clubs this week 

Wednesday 10th 
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 7.30am – 8.45am 

& 3.15 – 6.00pm  
Parent/Carer Consultation Evening 

NO Film Club this week 

Thursday 11th 

Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 7.30am – 8.45am 

& 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Parent/Carer Consultation Evening 

FOKS Tombola Soft Toy Collection in morning 

Wimbledon Menu for School Dinners 

NO Board Games Club this week 

The LAST Cricket Club is on tonight. Year 3 - 6.  
3.15pm to 4.15pm 

Friday 12th 

Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 7.30am – 8.45am 

& 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Year 6 Transition Day at Ulcombe Village Hall 

(year 6 children attending will need packed lunch) 

NO Crusaders CLUB: Starts again September 

Can you help Friends Of Kingswood at the Summer Fayre? 

The team would really appreciate extra hands to help. FOKS do SO much for all our children 

and many hands make light work! You don’t have to make a huge commitment - could you give 

your name as a willing volunteer for planning and at events? Please let the office know if you 

can and we’ll pass it on or contact FOKS directly. 

What’s on this week   8/7/2024 - 12/7/2024 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hey all 

We are going to be collecting soft toy donations next Thursday at school drop 

off, for the Toy Tombola at the Summer Fayre. 

So if you have any please do bring them in on Thursday 11th July.  

Thank you  

FOKS 

If you need any wellbeing advice, guidance or support, 

please email wellbeing@aspire-kent.org.uk 

Website - www.kingswoodkentsch.co.uk                                                                         

School Telephone  - 01622 842674                                                        

Email - office@kingswoodkentsch.co.uk 

Parking - When dropping off or collecting your child 

please park considerately and ensure you are not 

obstructing drives, garages or access to roads.  Please be 

respectful of our neighbours.   

We appreciate your support in this matter. 

Kent Strawberries at Wimbledon 

Strawberries and Cream at The Wimbledon 

Championships are world famous! 

The strawberries served at Wimbledon are a 

variety named ‘Malling Centenary’ and are 

produced by Hugh Lowe Farms, a family-run 

business located in Mereworth, just outside 

Maidstone. The farm is just 31 miles away  

from Wimbledon. 

On average, 34.8 tonnes of strawberries are eaten each year 

during the Wimbledon Fortnight. An elephant weighs about 

7 tons so you can imagine that 34.8 tonnes of strawberries is 

an awful lot! 

To ensure there are enough strawberries grown for the July 

fortnight, 100,000 plants are planted in late March at the 

farm. The world-famous strawberries are ALL hand-picked 

and delivered to the All England Club each morning where 

they are inspected by the Food & Drink team. They make 

sure only the best are served to their visitors who come 

from all around the world. 

Any strawberries not eaten during the Wimbledon Fortnight 

are not wasted. They are frozen and used to make the 

strawberry jam for the scones and Victoria sponge served in 

their Café, which is open year round. 

It was King Henry VIII who named Kent as ‘The Garden of 

England’ - a name that is still sued today. 




